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CHURCH OF THE HOLY SPIRIT, PLATTSMOUTH, NEBRASKA 
 
 

 6th Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                           February 11, 2024
 

 

Year-end contribution statements. This will be 
the last weekend they will be in the Commons for 
you to pick up before & after Masses. We will then 
mail those not picked up.  Please help us save a 
stamp, and come pick yours up!  ☺  Thank you 
for your generosity through the year, as we all try 
to serve God through our parish and school.  

 

 

February 14th is Ash Wednesday 
Masses:  8:10am and 7:00pm 

…A day for sacrifice, sorrow and reparation for sins, giving of alms due 
to gratitude, and remembrance that this world leads us to eternity.   

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Stations of the Cross dates this Lent: 

Wednesdays at 5:30pm: Feb 21, Feb 28, Mar 6, Mar 13, Mar 20 

Thursdays at 2:40pm: Feb 15, Feb 22, Feb 29, Mar 7, Mar 14, Mar 21 
(2:40pm Stations will be canceled if school is canceled.) 
Good Friday, Apr 15 at Noon 

 
Please consider contributing your musical talents 
to the Holy Week Choir to support these beautiful 
liturgies!   Rehearsals will start at 6:30pm on the 19th of 
February and will be on Mondays and/or Wednesdays, 

depending on peoples’ availability. Questions?  Contact Larry 
Jensen at 740-9734  or  Laurie Hajek-Jones at 679-2457.  
 

 

                            Come and be part of the tradition! 
Starting this Friday, through Mar 22nd, we will 

  be having our time-honored Lenten Fish Fry 
dinners with choice of:  Fried Alaskan Pollock, Fried Shrimp, 
or Baked Wild-Caught Alaskan Salmon.  We will be serving 
4:30pm to 7:00pm.  There will be live entertainment and raffles.   
We always need volunteers.  If you can help, please call Bill or Tracy 
Bohan at 297-0522. 

 
 
 
 

Youth Group   
Upcoming Youth Group Meeting:  Saturday, Feb. 17th 7-8:30 pm at the 
Koelzer Residence, 402 Waverly Road, Murray.  Lively discussion about 
living out the faith.  Snacks provided. 
▪Reminder that Youth Group is open to all Middle School and High 
School youth.  Parents and students wishing to receive communications 
should join the Youth Group Ministry in Flocknote.  Questions? Contact 
Donette Koelzer 402-297-0786. 
 
 

TICKETS ARE ON SALE NOW!  Don't miss out on the Early-Bird 
Special!  Discounted tables of 10 are on sale now through 
February 18.  You can register and purchase tickets on our website: 
https://sjbs.home.qtego.us/ or in the Church Commons after Mass 
next weekend. Questions? Call Kara Hadfield, 699-2703  

 
 

This weekend, in the Commons:  Beautiful items from the Holy 

Land for sale:   “Blest Art – Holy Land” will be here.   

 
 
 

Pastor:  Rev. Sean Timmerman 

520 South 18th Street   Plattsmouth, NE 68048 

Rectory Phone:  (402) 296-3139 

St. John the Baptist Catholic School: (402) 296-6230 
Email for Fr. Timmerman:  Fr.Sean-Timmerman@cdolinc.net 

Website:  www.holyspiritplattsmouth.com 

School website:  www.stjbcatholic.com 

Parish Facebook page:  facebook.com/CHSPlattsmouth 

School Facebook page:  facebook.com/STJBCatholic 

Prayer requests: CHSPrayerChain@gmail.com or 402-943-9959 
 

 

PARISH WEEKLY MASS SCHEDULE 
 

6th Week in Ordinary Time 

Monday,  February 12 

8:10 a.m. +Louis Gunia 

Tuesday,  February 13 

8:10 a.m. Special Intention for M. & P.  

Wednesday,  February 14    Ash Wednesday 

8:10 a.m. +Dennis Todd 

7:00 p.m. +Celebrant’s intention 

Thursday,  February 15 

8:10 a.m.  +All Souls Day intentions  

Friday,  February 16 

8:10 a.m.  Special intention for Herb & Joey 

Elworth family 

Saturday,  February 17 

4:00 p.m.  Living & deceased members of PCCW 

Sunday,  February 11  (1st Sunday of Lent) 

8:00 a.m.  +Frank & Janie Biga 

10:30 a.m. People of the Parish  
  

 

Confessions:  
Mondays & Fridays, 7:30 - 8:00am  
Saturdays, 3:00 - 3:45pm   
Sundays, 9:45 - 10:15am 
 

 
   

Head Count last weekend: 530 

Contributions for February 4, 2024 

General Collection  $        9,349.36 
General  Online Giving       $      13,122.00 
Debt Reduction    $           480.00 
Debt Reduction  Online Giving  $        1,385.00 
Teachers/Staff  $             75.00  
Teachers/Staff Online Giving  $           370.00 
Southern Nebraska Register  $           440.00 
So. Neb. Reg.  Online Giving  $             75.00 
Utilities  $           160.00 
Utilities   Online Giving  $           215.00 
 
Memorials   $   50.00 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsjbs.home.qtego.us%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2jBRA7YqHRjynKvy_bjidhU-7LrQh2XFczC3FEtsMNd-oEaTbOtFz9YKw&data=05%7C02%7CSue-Stevens%40cdolinc.net%7Cf28c0dc7744644e09cd508dc16ba6db6%7Cc05f8ba72daa4019b0cc5849c9959fdc%7C0%7C0%7C638410237180935717%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rAX8DFMZn15jaKAc0oalO6onhyK61GeL2lXjTplLrmg%3D&reserved=0


Rosary Repair  In the Commons, Sundays of 
Lent (through Palm Sunday), before and after the 
Sunday 10:30am Mass. There will also be  
rosaries available for purchase, free-will 
donation.  If you want to bring in a broken rosary 
during the week, please put it in a baggie, label 
with your name and phone number, and take it to 
the Rectory Office.   
 

PCCW Meeting Thursday, Feb. 15 at 5:00pm in 
St. Joseph's Room.  Please note the change of 
time from when we usually meet.  All ladies of the 
parish are members of PCCW, we'd love to have 
you join us! 
 

Church cleaning reminder: For Feb 17 (at 
9:00am): Mestl, Metzger, Michel, Milczski, Miller, 
Miller, Miller, Minahan 
 

Dinners for our Priests, “Stewardship of 
Talent”  Feb 12: Sandy Kerns, Feb 13: Bonnie 
Seyfer,  Feb 19: Sandy DiSomma,  Feb 20:  
Megan Hanneman,  Feb 26: Gay Lepert,  Feb 17: 
Jessette Berggren 
  

This week’s featured Seminarians:  Colter 
Fulton, who entered seminary in 2022, now in 
College 3 at St. Gregory the Great; and Adam 
Bohan from Plattsmouth, who entered seminary 
for the Society of Jesus in 2015. 
 

6-week Lenten Study:  A Lenten opportunity 
with the Nebraska City Sisters!  All are invited to 
another phenomenal Biblical Study, just in time for 
Lent!  This will be a six-week Lenten journey 
through the Old and New Testament Scriptures.   As 
Catholics, we are taught to prize holiness, to admire 
it in others, and to strive for it in our own lives. But, 
what actually is holiness?  Where does it come 
from?  Is it worth pursuing?  Come and view Dr. 
Scott Hahn’s 6-week video series entitled, “HOLY 
IS HIS NAME.”   There will be three weekly 
program opportunities to attend beginning: Sunday, 
Feb 11, 6:30-8:00pm;   Monday, Feb 12, 6:30-
8:00pm   and Wed, February 14, 9:30-11:00am. 
(held at the Franciscan Sisters’ Motherhouse.)  You 
can register for this class by giving us a call.  (402-
873-3052) 

 
The Eucharist and Eucharistic Adoration 

 
 

“Jesus wants to do something in your heart right now.  Will you 
let him?  Bring whatever uncertainty you are currently facing 
to Jesus in the Eucharist and ask: Jesus, what do you think I 
should do?”  - Bishop Andrew Cozzens in “Beautiful Eucharist” by 

Matthew Kelly 
 

Current open Adoration Hours at CHS are:  Sundays at 1am, 
2am, 3am & 3pm;  Mondays at 2am;  Tuesdays at 1am;  
Wednesdays at 3am & 6am;  Saturdays at 1am, 2am, 3am & 6pm  

 

 

Open Holy Hours, which until they are taken permanently, are covered 
by people filling in their name on the Adoration Table for the upcoming 
week, or by the day captains calling substitutes. Questions?  Call Traci, 
297-2295. 

 
Our parish Fish Fry Dinners will take place every Friday 
for six weeks starting on Friday, February 16 to March 22, 
2024.  There are many people who are committed to 

making them a great success, and your help is needed.  We are asking 
for donations of the following:  Please donate pop and HOMEMADE 
desserts.  Please bring your donation to the school office during the 
school day or label them “Fish Fry” and put them in the Commons.  For 
desserts; please bring cookies, bars, or cupcakes that are wrapped 
individually. (Please package the portion size as medium or large 
pieces.)  You can also bring a whole cake or pie and it will be cut at the 
Fish Fry.  For pop, please buy Pepsi, Diet Pepsi, Coke, Sprite, orange 
or root beer.  Please bring all pop donations before the first Fish Fry 
Friday, February 16th. THANK YOU!  Your stewardship would help the 
Parish/School a great deal.  We hope to see you at the Fish Fry! 

 
Knights of Columbus – Council 1966 / Steve Riese GK (402)298-8264 / 
www.KofC1966.org   
Fish Fries! – In the Gym each of the next six Fridays: February 16 and 
23, and March 1, 8, 15, and 22 . 
February Breakfast – Sunday, Feb 18, after the 8:00 & 10:30am Masses. 
February Planning Meeting – Thursday, February 22nd, at 7:00 PM.  
March Rosary and General Meeting – Thurs, March 14 at 6:30pm. 
 

Chesterton Academy of Omaha Information Night.  Parents and 
prospective high school students are invited to an Information Night on 
Thursday, February 15th at 7:00pm.  Join us for a presentation, campus 
tours, and a Q&A session all on our campus at 36th and Q.  Discover the 
beauty and goodness of the integrated, classical approach to teaching and 
learning.  Find out more at chestertonomaha.org 
 

Some upcoming dates:  
Feb 10 & 11 – “Blest Art – Holy Land” will be here.  Items for sale.  
Feb 14 – Ash Wednesday  Masses at 8:10am and 7:00pm 
Feb 16 – First Fish Fry of Lent 2023  4:30-7pm in school gym 
Feb 18 – Knights’ free-will donation breakfast in gym after Masses 
Feb 21 – Stations of the Cross, 5:30pm 

Feb 23 – Fish Fry  4:30-7pm in school gym 
Feb 28 – Stations of the Cross, 5:30pm 

 
Looking for a retreat to go on near you?  Our Lady of 
Good Counsel Retreat House in Waverly invites you to 
come on retreat.  See their upcoming retreats:  

"Ash Wednesday Day of Recollection" on Feb. 14,  
“4-Day or 8-Day Ignatian Directed Retreat” on Feb. 17-20, Feb. 21-25,  
     or Feb. 17-25 with Fr. Coulter, Fr. Barak, or Sarina Stokes, 
and “Praying with Scripture” on Feb 23-25 with The Emmaus Institute for 
     Biblical Studies 
Read more and register at www.goodcounselretreat.org, email 
office@goodcounselretreat.org or call 402-786-2705. 

Mark your calendars for 40 Hours 
Devotion with evening conferences by 
Bishop Finn. 
  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in 
Church, March 3rd, 4th, and 5th – Celebrating 
the national Eucharistic Revival 
  

Two evening conferences on Sunday and 
Monday @ 7:00 p.m. given by Bishop Robert 
Finn, Chaplain to the School Sisters of Christ 
the King in Lincoln. Confessions will be 
available both nights. 
  

Begins with Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament in church after the 10:30 Mass on 
Sunday, March 3rd. 
  

Ends with Benediction of the Blessed 
Sacrament after the 8:10 Mass Tuesday with 
Eucharistic Procession throughout the 
church. 
 

http://www.goodcounselretreat.org/
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fiw985.keap-link014.com%2Fv2%2Fclick%2F3ccf7917ed10cbc36934fd1ee3dd4e8c%2FeJyNj0ELgkAQhf_LnCUry9SbiIhoHqLOsehgS7a7rGMh4n9vrfBU0HXe977hDUAomKC0ggD4w_e2YIHGkiuOgiIpiJWv0Nv5rgUNF9dEy05BMHxrzvl0XTvLlWcB9QoNcjyEUZYWyTlPi8ygimnz4S-P62zc2RPvwzSHcfwpxhun-G7cLQSkO5z2VNxsopNuDH8hUoFt11JWpexEi41G0shoIXVt-kwpFNVneob92zI-AWKLYWE%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cplattsmouthhsc%40cdolinc.net%7C67079a7d962d4a9ba0d308dc1a95deba%7Cc05f8ba72daa4019b0cc5849c9959fdc%7C0%7C0%7C638414478224893942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cBOrXOBqpfpBhueR3haWIsW7klT3eVER1wVwtiqfnxA%3D&reserved=0


 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

Ash Wednesday is upon us. As you know, it lands on Valentine’s Day this year, and no, I will not be 

giving out ashes in the shape of a Valentine’s heart! Maybe for ten bucks…😊  

 

You still have some time during this Pre-Lenten season to pray about what you would like to do (or not 

do) during the holy 40 days of Lent. At RCIA this past week, we talked about why the Church focuses 

on fasting, prayer and almsgiving during these 40 days. It truly is a sacred time for us to convert our 

hearts away from sin and towards virtue, walk with Jesus on the road to Calvary by denying ourselves, 

and bolster our prayer life by adding something that is very feasible for us to do.  

 

On the back side of this letter are 40 unique ideas for Lent, that RCIA Coordinator Misty Mealy 

shared with the class. Some of us may struggle with deciding what to do this year for Lent, or maybe 

we feel like we are in a rut because our mind is blank and we are tired of doing the same things we 

have done in years past. This year would be a good year to be very intentional about what and how we 

want this Lent to be. Now is the time to make this Lent the beginning of change in ourselves that we 

want to have, not just for the next 40 days, but for the rest of our lives.  

 

2024 Diocesan Lenten Regulations: 

Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are days of fast and abstinence. 

All Fridays in Lent are days of abstinence. 

 
Fasting means eating only one full meal with two smaller meals, which together do not equal the full 
meal.  No snacks or eating between meals.  Fasting obliges Catholics between the ages of 18 and 59.  
 
Abstinence means eating no meat nor soup nor gravy made from meat.  Abstinence obliges all Catholics 
over the age of 14.  Sickness, hard manual labor, pregnancy, etc., automatically excuse a person from 
these obligations.  Nevertheless, it should be pointed out that these are serious obligations.  In cases of 
doubt or question, the priest who hears a person’s confession should be consulted. 

 
 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 

 

Fr. Sean M. Timmerman 

  



 

40 Unique Ideas for Lent 

 

1. Pray and fast for one particular person every day of Lent.  

2. If you struggle with identity/self-worth, write down something nice about yourself daily.  

3. Only buy things you absolutely need. 

4. Pray the rosary daily for someone who has harmed you. 

5. Work out every day, even if you don’t feel like it. 

6. Intentionally give sincere compliments to everyone you have a conversation with. 

7. Prepare all your own food instead of eating out. 

8. Only use screens for work/school, not recreation. 

9. Turn off all noise and distractions for extended periods of time (hours at a time). 

10. Write a letter to different people every day of Lent telling them what they mean to you. 

11. Call someone you don’t talk to regularly every day.  

12. Daily Mass two or three more times per week. 

13. 1 hour of Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament twice a week. 

14. Pray morning, evening, and night prayer from the Liturgy of the Hours. 

15. Volunteer weekly at a shelter, soup kitchen, retirement community, etc.  

16. Host a donation drive for a local charity. 

17. Coordinate a day of service for a local charity 

18. Go on a retreat. 

19. Let God choose your cross and ask him to help you suffer with acceptance and dignity.  

20. Go to Confession weekly. 

21. Drink just water; donate what you would have spent on beverages to a clean water charity. 

22. Start a new monthly donation to a great cause you have never donated to before. 

23. Offer daily prayers for your pastor and/or bishop.  

24. Give up speeding for all of Lent. 

25. Fast from your favorite food every day. 

26. Spend an hour a day reading Catholic books. 

27. Invite someone who has few friends to lunch or coffee. Do this every week. 

28. Surprise someone with a gift of flowers, a meal, basket of goodies, etc. 

29. Make bags of food, water, socks, and donate them to those experiencing homelessness. 

30. Get 8 hours of sleep every night instead of staying up with the TV, phone etc. 

31. Spend your commute in silence and/or prayer.  

32. Play a short daily game with your family members.  

33. Every time you go to Mass, find someone you don’t know and introduce yourself. 

34. Increase your charitable giving or start tithing. 

35. Cut salt from all your food. 

36. Pray in front of an abortion clinic for an hour a week. 

37. Resolve to ask more questions of others than they do of you. 

38. Choose something to donate daily. 

39. Refrain from saying anything negative about anyone, no matter how tempted.  

40. Have your family/friends come up with 3 suggestions and choose from the list. 

  



  

The History of Ash Wednesday 
 

Ashes have a place of prominence throughout the Old Testament.  They are an outward sign of an internal 
state of penance or mourning.  You can find some scriptural references below: 
 

"Therefore I disown what I have said, and repent in dust and ashes." - Job 42: 6 
 

"Daughter of my people, dress in sackcloth, roll in the ashes." - Jeremiah 6:26 
 

"I turned to the Lord God to seek help, in prayer and petition, with fasting, sackcloth, and ashes." – Daniel 9:3 
 

"When the news reached the king of Nineveh, he rose from his throne, laid aside his robe, covered 
himself with sackcloth, and sat in ashes. Then he had this proclaimed throughout Nineveh:* “By decree 
of the king and his nobles, no man or beast, no cattle or sheep, shall taste anything; they shall not eat, 
nor shall they drink water. Man and beast alike must be covered with sackcloth and call loudly to God; 
they all must turn from their evil way and from the violence of their hands." - Jonah 3: 6-8 

 

And the practice continued after the coming of Jesus. The practice of public penance was common in the 
Early Church.  After making a confession a person would receive ashes on his head from the priest.  The 
practice of using ashes to mark the beginning of Lent is first recorded during the time of St. Gregory the 
Great.  The Gregorian Sacramentary has the earliest known record of it, then called the “Day of Ashes.” 
Pope Urban II recommended the practice be used universally throughout the Church in 1091.  

-excerpt from DynamicCatholic.com 
 
 
 

Why Ashes? 
For centuries, Catholic Christians have marked the beginning of the season of Lent by receiving ash on 
their foreheads on Ash Wednesday. This tradition has its roots in the Old Testament, where wearing ashes 
was a common sign of repentance for sins, and a sign of one’s humility before God. Since Lent is a season 
of penitential renewal through prayer, fasting, and almsgiving, it’s appropriate that this ancient sign marks 
the beginning of the season. 
 

The ashes themselves are usually made by burning the palm fronds from the previous year’s Palm Sunday. 
This symbolically connects the beginning of Lent with its end, connecting our change of heart with Christ’s 
passion, death, and resurrection. 
 

Ashes are usually distributed as part of the Mass on Ash Wednesday, often after the homily. As people 
approach the priest or other minister, he presses the ashes to their foreheads, and speaks one of two 
phrases: “Remember that you are dust, and to dust you shall return,” or “Repent and believe in the Gospel.” 

-excerpt from usccb.org, by Fr. Larry Rice 
 
 
 

Ash Wednesday’s Significance 
So when we go to Mass on Ash Wednesday and receive the blessed ashes on our forehead, we are 
repeating a somber, pious act that Catholics have been undergoing for over 1,500 years.  As “The Liturgical 
Year, Septuagesima,” by Abbot Gueranger, O.S.B., written in the middle decades of the 1800s, puts it: “We 
are entering, today, upon a long campaign of the warfare spoke of by the apostles: forty days of battle, forty 
days of penance.  We shall not turn cowards, if our souls can but be impressed with the conviction that the 
battle and the penance must be gone through.   
 

Like all those before us, we unhesitatingly embrace this invitation to sanctity this time to turn away from sin. 
We are part of that great cloud of witnesses who through all the ages have donned the ashes, publicly 
acknowledging that we are Christians, Christians who have sinned and seek to repent.   

-excerpt from simplycatholic.com 

 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/jonah/3#40003007-1


 

Good Shepherd Scholarship Announcement – 2024-2025 School Year  
  

We are delighted to announce that the Lincoln Diocese will continue offering Good Shepherd Scholarships for the 2024-2025 school year 

to students attending diocesan Catholic Schools who participate in the program. Since its inception in 2019, the Lincoln Diocese has 

awarded over $12.0 million in financial aid to families enrolled in diocesan Catholic Schools. During the current academic year, the Good 

Shepherd Scholarship Program achieved the following milestones:  
  

• Awarded 1,551 student scholarships, totaling over $3.1 million dollars  

• Provided scholarships to 25% of Catholic School students   

• Attained a 100% Graduation Rate for senior scholarship recipients (84% Nebraska Rate, 85% U.S. Rate)   

• 27% of the scholarship recipients were from minority backgrounds  

  

The Good Shepherd Scholarship will be increased in the 2024-2025 academic year to $1,800 for grades K-8 and $2,100 for grades 9-12 

and will cover families within 225% of the Federal Poverty Level.  The Family Tuition Cap Scholarship is offered to families with more 

than three students enrolled in the Diocese of Lincoln Catholic Schools.  Families pay tuition for the first three students and the rest will be 

tuition-free (K-12).  
  

To be eligible for the Good Shepherd Scholarship or the Family Tuition Cap Scholarship families must complete an application and upload 

tax document through the FACTS Scholarship Management program.   Any family may apply, regardless of religious affiliation.  For more 

information or to apply for these scholarships go to www.goodshepherdscholarship.com.  

  

Good Shepherd Scholarship Program – 2024 - 2025  
  

1. Good Shepherd Scholarships (GSS) are for families who are within 225% of the Federal Poverty Level and have students in grades 

Kindergarten through 12th grade who attend participating Lincoln Diocese Catholic Schools.   

2. Family Tuition Cap Scholarships are for families with more than 3 students, families pay for tuition for the first 3 students and the rest 

receive free tuition.  

3. Families must apply in FACTS for all scholarships and submit 2022 or 2023 Tax Forms, including the 1040 and W-2  

4. The FACTS application is one $40 fee for all scholarships, including GSS and local Catholic school scholarships.  

5. Families must complete the FACTS Scholarship application each year in FACTS to be eligible for scholarships.  

6. Scholarship applications start January 1, 2024 and the deadline to complete the application is March 31, 2024.  

7. The definition of income follows the Federal Lunch Program guidelines (https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/eligibilitymanual-school-meals)  

8. To apply for Good Shepherd and local scholarships go to www.goodshepherdscholarship.com  

  

2024 – 2025 School Year  Federal 

Poverty %  

Family Size  225%  

2  $55,935  

3  $67,500  

4  $79,065  

5  $90,630  

6  $102,195  

7  $113,760  

8  $125,325  

9  $136,890  

10  $148,455  
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